
July 2024 
Richmond East Moose Lodge #1947 
Message from the President 
 
Welcome to July 2024.  
 
I hope everyone had a great June and I hope all of you are trying to 
stay cool! It’s been quite warm. 
 
I hope everyone will enjoy their fourth of July celebrations! I hope it will be a fun and safe 
holiday for you all. I would like to thank Helen Mathews for donating an American Flag when 
ours so tattered. It is greatly appreciated. 
 
I hope that everyone who attended the Patio Party had a good time. We look forward to more 
events on the patio and hope everyone will join in the fun and fellowship. The Moose Legion is 
planning on having an event on the patio at least once a month. It should be fun! Stay tuned for 
updates and notices. 
 
I would also like to thank Terry Sandy and JC Horton for the beautiful Moose picture that they 
donated to Richmond East for the Social Quarters. It will be proudly displayed. 
 
In a couple of weeks, some of your Officers will be attending the Moose International 
Convention in New Orleans, LA for updates and training sessions. They are hoping to come back 
and share their experience and some new ideas with our membership. I hope they have safe 
travels. 
 
I hope everyone has a wonderful July and hope to see  you around the Lodge. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
Mac Smith 


